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SAN JOAQUIN VALLEY 
DIVISION 10 COMMANDER’S REPORT 

 
TO:                             DCO Dean McFarren, D11NR 
Cc:                            District Board and Staff 
DATE:                     February 2022 ACTIVITIES REPORT  
DIVISION:              10 - San Joaquin Valley 
DCDR:                     Thomas Witt 
 
HIGHLIGHTS: 
 

• Flotilla 10-02  
• Flotilla 10-03 
• Flotilla 10-05 
• Flotilla 10-06  

 
DETAILS: 

• Flotilla 10-02 Modesto, cancelled the meeting in February, due to the elected officers 
training that was being offered. Flotilla 10-02 held a virtual class room for the annual OP 
and TCO certifications. This was available for all that were interested in joining. The 
classes had over 30 attending for each class.  
The reason for the virtual class room was to help the members that were not vaccinated 
and would not have been able to attend otherwise. They still deserve to get the same 
training as our whole family in the Auxiliary. Mike Rafatti and Carrie VanDeBoom did a 
great job on the classes and received some great kudos for their skills. 
Chris Bennett has contacted the Ceres Walmart making arraignments for December 3rd 
to do a fill the boat. He has already requested volunteers, and put a crew together to 
make this happen.  

• Flotilla 10-03 Stockton, has not sent any reports. I have had a hard time getting in touch 
with them. The directories for them in AUXDATAII have not been updated for this fiscal 
year which makes it hard for making contact. 

• Flotilla 10-05 Fresno, Flotilla 10-06 are working together on a kid’s day at Millerton Lake. 
This has been scheduled for May 21st, and will include local Law Enforcement, park 
rangers, Department of Boating and Waterways and Fish and Game. Before COVID, 
there had also been Coast Guard air units participate with fly overs. They are not sure if 
this can be made to happen this year.  
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Flotillas 10-05 and Flotilla 10-06, under Rod Rollins, are also working on the OPEX for 
May 12th through May 16th. This will be held at Lake Millerton due to the central 
location in the Division 10 AOR. The extra days, Thursday and Monday, are travel days 
for attendees to go to and from.  
Flotillas 10-05 and Flotilla 10-06, under Rod Rollins again, are also setting up the Division 
OPTREX that will be in September the 22nd through the 26th. This will also be held at 
Lake Millerton due to the central location in the Division 10 AOR. 

• Flotilla 10-06 has been guiding their members to update the currency of their core 
training. This is a get er done moment. 

             
PROJECTS: 

• Flotillas working as a Division, with an understanding that together, our Division is the 
strongest in the District. 

 


